
 

FEAB MEETING MINUTES 

 March 12th, 2021 

3:00 p.m. 
Fairhope Civic Center Delchamps Room, Fairhope, AL 

 
Member Attendees: Gary Gover, Jim Horner, Mike Shelton, Nigel Temple, Michelle 
Melton, Jennifer Foutch, Ben Frater, Amy Paulson 
 
Members not in attendance: Jeanine Normand (warranted absence) 
 
City of Fairhope: Kim Burmeister, Christina LeJeune -Planning and Zoning Department;  
 
City Council: None 
  
Honored Guests: None 
 
Minutes taken by Kim Burmeister  
 
Gary called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.   
 
FEAB MEMBERS:  
Gary has received a handful of new applications for membership from the City Clerk.  To 
accept new members FEAB would need to modification by-laws. Current by-laws only 
allow for nine members. Currently there are no member availabilities. The applications 
received were for non-specific board or committee appointments.  The response on 
memberships is due to advertisement from City Clerk regarding City boards and 
committees. Gary suggested future consideration of FEAB membership to be set at 12 
members. Amy recommends FEAB meeting and vetting any potential members.  Anyone 
interested in becoming a FEAB member is encouraged to attend the meetings even if 
there is no current opening.  
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2021 FEAB Priorities and Membership Bios:  
Amy gave a review of her draft, below.  
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Amy: FEAB needs to narrow down who we are and what we do. Jim, Michelle and Nigel 
still need to submit bios.  
Jim: This document needs to encourage staff (management level) attendance by the City.  
Gary: FEAB discussions overlap with other committees (Recycling Committee, Harbor 
Board, Bike Ped Committee, and Planning Commission). This needs to be addressed in 
the draft. FEAB can review other committee minutes on city website. There is a change in 
roles at the City of Fairhope; Paige Crawford may be a new liaison for FEAB (formerly 
Jessica Walker was the contact for public relation issues). Paige’s new title is: Director of 
Community Affairs; Jessica Walker’s new title is: Special Projects and Grants Manager.  
Jennifer: We should improve communications between committees 
Michelle: Memo format suggestion: To: Mayor / Council From: FEAB 
 
Triangle Property 
ACTION ITEM FROM FEBRUARY MEETING: Michelle to draft language for motion: Council 
to consider designating triangle property as a park.   
STATUS: Michelle is still working on this. She needs to get with Corey Martin before 
finalizing.  
Jim: City has applied for 550K in grant money for the Triangle Property and it appears 
there will be an 8’ perimeter biking trail developed as part of the property development / 
use. Park designation is a priority for this property. 
Gary: There appears to be a need for more project management as it does not appear 
the public or FEAB are being kept up to date with project development.  
Michelle: There is a lot going on with project management with this project and it 
appears there will be multiple uses for this property. The trail is just one use that has 
been decided on. She would like to see the project concept plan.  
Jennifer: Council is on board with park designation; she suggested FEAB offer input on 
this. She said the triangle plan was discussed at last Council Work Session. Minutes can 
be viewed on line: City Council | City of Fairhope, AL 
ACTION ITEM:  Gary asked Kim to look up and provide legal description for the triangle 
property or properties (for April meeting).  
ACTION ITEM: Jennifer said thinks she can provide project concept plan at next meeting.  
 
Wetlands:  
Amy mentioned the upcoming Wetland Ordinance charette mentioned by Erik Cortinas, 
she hopes this is still on the agenda. Date has not been decided upon. Kim said Erik is 
preferring to have the charette in person and not in a virtual meeting.  
Kim: Grady ponds appear to be the biggest challenge as some have recently been filled 
and may be considered as non-critical area if isolated. Recent subdivisions (Fox Hollow 
Phase 2) have used Grady ponds as detention areas. She suggests FEAB draft information 
on the importance of Grady ponds. She also mentioned the reference to “ponds” and 
“wetlands” in the subdivision regulations. City and FEAB should work towards making 
sure the wetland ordinance and the sub regs match. If in question, then the more 
stringent ordinance or regulation applies.  

https://www.fairhopeal.gov/government/agendas-minutes/city-council-2021
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ACTION ITEM: Ben agreed to put together information on the importance of Grady 
ponds. He will reference language used in Fairhope’s Natural Resource Inventory (2003) 
as well.  
Microsoft Word - Fairhope Nat Res Inv - final.doc (fairhopeal.gov) 
 
Eastern Shore Watershed Management Plan (ESWMP) 
Amy is a hired consultant for this project. She said the plan is underway and a steering 
committee has been developed. Kim is the designated city of Fairhope liaison on the 
committee.  
Jim: Managers and directors (particularly Public Works and Planning Director) need to be 
involved as well.  
Amy: Directors and managers will have a significant role and will be encouraged to 
participate in the watershed study as well.  
Kim: FEAB should provide known hot spots.  She is compiling a list for the ESWMP. This 
includes areas of known erosion, sedimentation and any ongoing environmental 
problematic areas within the Fairhope ESWMP area (for the most part: west of Hwy. 98 
from Gabel Street to County Rd. 1). She encouraged FEAB to email her the hot spot areas 
if they would like them included on her list.   
 
Litter Program:  
Gary asked Kim about the City’s litter program and referenced the Rivers Alliance. Kim 
said that the current litter program and our efforts are listed on the most recent 
Stormwater Management Program Plan. showpublisheddocument (fairhopeal.gov) 

Efforts include:  
1. Weekly pick up of right of ways by City of Fairhope Public Works 
2. Hosting of Coastal Clean Up annually and providing garbage truck 
3. Coordination with FHS Marine Life Club on other litter pick-ups (monthly) 
4. Adoption of the Create a Clean Water Future program as a resource for videos 

and guidelines which are shared with the community and internally 
(www.cleanwaterfuture.com).  

She encouraged ideas for improvement.   
showpublisheddocument (fairhopeal.gov) 

 
Meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.  
 
Next meeting is Friday, April 9th @ 3 p.m.  Fairhope Delchamps Room (*subject to 
change*) 
 
FEAB CONTACT INFORMATION: 
Chairman:   
Gary Gover    govers@bellsouth.net   (251) 990-8662 
 
Members:  
Jeanine Normand  drjnormand@aol.com   (251) 928-2284 

https://www.fairhopeal.gov/home/showpublisheddocument?id=282
https://www.fairhopeal.gov/home/showpublisheddocument?id=23766
https://www.fairhopeal.gov/home/showpublisheddocument?id=23766
mailto:govers@bellsouth.net
mailto:drjnormand@aol.com
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Ben Frater    ben.frater@gmail.com  (404) 314-8815 
Mike Shelton    yaupon3@gmail.com   (251) 270-9042 
Jim Horner   none     (251) 928-9722 
Amy Paulson   amy.paulson@yahoo.com  (251) 654-7401 
Nigel Temple   757nigel@gmail.com   (757) 803-3589 
Michelle Melton  michelleleemeltonlee@gmail.com (423) 504-8253 
Jennifer Foutch  Foutch.jennifer@gmail.com  (618) 318-0354 
 
CITY CONTACTS: 
Corey Martin, City Council     corey.martin@fairhopeal.gov  
Kim Burmeister, Planning and Zoning Department  kim.burmeister@fairhopeal.gov  
Christina LeJeune, Planning and Zoning Department christina.lejeune@fairhopeal.gov 
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